
Fiscal Note
State of Alaska

Bill Version: HB 33 

Fiscal Note Number:       

() Publish Date:            

2013 Legislative Session

Identifier: HB033-LAW-CRIM-02-22-13

Title: KNIVES, GRAVITY KNIVES, & SWITCHBLADES

Sponsor: NEUMAN

Requester: (H) Judiciary

Department: Department of Law

Appropriation: Criminal Division

Allocation: Criminal Justice Litigation

OMB Component Number: 2202

Expenditures/Revenues
Note:  Amounts do not include inflation unless otherwise noted below. (Thousands of Dollars)

Included in
FY2014 Governor's

Appropriation FY2014 Out-Year Cost Estimates
Requested Request

OPERATING EXPENDITURES FY 2014 FY 2014 FY 2015 FY 2016 FY 2017 FY 2018 FY 2019
Personal Services
Travel
Services
Commodities
Capital Outlay
Grants & Benefits
Miscellaneous
Total Operating 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0

Fund Source (Operating Only)
None
Total 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0 0.0

Positions
Full-time
Part-time
Temporary

Change in Revenues

Estimated SUPPLEMENTAL (FY2013) cost: 0.0

Estimated CAPITAL (FY2014) cost: 0.0

ASSOCIATED REGULATIONS
Does the bill direct, or will the bill result in, regulation changes adopted by your agency? No
If yes, by what date are the regulations to be adopted, amended or repealed?

Why this fiscal note differs from previous version:
Not applicable, initial version.

Prepared By: Loretta Withington, Division Operations Manager Phone: (907)465-5427
Division Administrative Services Division Date: 02/22/2013 12:00 AM
Approved By: Michael C. Geraghty, Attorney General Date: 02/22/13
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Analysis
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FISCAL NOTE ANALYSIS

House Bill 33 would adopt definitions of the terms “gravity knife” and “switchblade” in Title 11 dealing with 
substantive criminal law. 
  
The bill would also give to the state the authority to regulate knives, so that a municipality could regulate conduct 
in relation to knives only as specifically allowed by statute.  This is similar to the authority of the state to regulate 
firearms.     
 
It is anticipated this legislation will have no fiscal impact on the Department of Law. 


